
I oppose SB 978.  It was brought to my attention that what the bill intends, could be twisted into 
something else entirely, by means of an amendment.  It is a sneak attack waiting to happen.  The other 
part I do not like is that the State Police budget and State Police time, will have to accommodate this 
absurd study on illegal firearm transfers, instead of doing important business.  All of the police know 
there are illegal transfers.  SB 978 is a waste of time and money, and I do not believe that a study and 
report are it’s true intent. 
 
Thank you for reading, 
Heidi Geschwill  
Woodburn, OR 
 


